
SIDS require SIDS solutions

We know too well that the dual threats of climate change and environmental
degradation are felt acutely by Small Island Developing States. Rising sea
levels, shifting weather patterns, declining biodiversity and habitat loss,
and natural disasters are already causing significant loss and damage on a
regular basis, devastating livelihoods and communities. As we have heard
today, COVID-19 has brought additional health and humanitarian challenges,
exacerbating existing vulnerabilities.

The UK is alive to the distinct challenges that this perfect storm poses to
SIDS sustainable development. Overcoming them is more urgent than ever.
Building capacity, opening markets promoting investment and building
adaptation and resilience will require tailored solutions, and international
support.

Through our COP26 and G7 presidencies next year, we are committed to leading
the international effort to address climate change and drive a green and
resilient global recovery.

We will use our COP26 Presidency to encourage Member States – particularly
the big emitters – to reduce their emissions in line with the Paris
Agreement. We also need to do more to build resilience through adaptation,
increase the availability, efficiency and accessibility of finance, and take
urgent action to avert, minimize and address loss and damage.

Once we have dealt with the initial impact of COVID-19, we owe it to future
generations to build back better, including through creating a fairer,
greener and more resilient global economy.

Our guiding frameworks for these efforts must be the SDGs, Paris, Addis, and
Sendai. Collaboration between governments, international organisations,
international financial institutions, civil society and the private sector
will be essential for achieving success.

With that in mind, later this year the UK will invite representatives of
SIDS, donor countries, international financial institutions and civil and
private sector partners to discuss solutions to the concessional and private
finance challenges facing SIDS, as described so eloquently and clearly by the
distinguished Minister of Fiji at the start of today’s discussion.

We want this discussion to harness the expertise of SIDS from all regions and
to identify long-term solutions for these challenges that go beyond short-
term emergency measures in response to the economic disruptions of COVID-19.

SIDS require SIDS solutions so look forward to working with you all on these
issues going forward.

http://www.government-world.com/sids-require-sids-solutions/
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PM call with Dr Tedros, Director-
General of the World Health
Organization: 8 July 2020

News story

Prime Minister Boris Johnson spoke to Dr Tedros, Director-General of the
World Health Organization today.

The Prime Minister spoke to Dr Tedros, Director-General of the World Health
Organization today.
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He began by emphasising the UK’s continued commitment to the organisation and
its role in the global fight against coronavirus.

Dr Tedros outlined progress on the independent international review into the
coronavirus outbreak.

They agreed it was essential to understand why the outbreak happened and why
it wasn’t prevented from spreading – in order to learn lessons that will help
to avoid future pandemics.

The Prime Minister underlined the importance of international cooperation in
the fight against coronavirus – particularly in areas such as global health
and trade.

Published 8 July 2020

Prime Minister’s letter on Dr Liam
Fox’s nomination for the position of
WTO Director General

Help us improve GOV.UK

To help us improve GOV.UK, we’d like to know more about your visit today.
We’ll send you a link to a feedback form. It will take only 2 minutes to fill
in. Don’t worry we won’t send you spam or share your email address with
anyone.

Email address 

Send me the survey

Seeking a ceasefire in Libya

Mr President, firstly, thank you to the Secretary-General for his briefing,
and to the Acting Special Representative to the Secretary General and her
team for the continued and tireless efforts of all those working in the
Mission to end the conflict in Libya.
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Let me also thank you, Mr President, for chairing this timely session. Six
months ago, the Berlin Conference participants represented here today
committed unequivocally and fully to respect and implement the UN arms
embargo, and called on all actors to refrain from activities exacerbating the
conflict, including the financing of military capabilities and the
recruitment of mercenaries.

But six months later, Mr President, it is clear, sadly, that some of those
same countries have continued to arm and supply their proxies in flagrant
violation of the arms embargo. We condemn this disregard for the commitments
made in Berlin. We also condemn the disregard for the resolutions of this
Council. We condemn the disregard for their obligations under international
law.

The UK is deeply concerned at the ongoing conflict, fuelled by reckless
international interventions, and the unacceptable humanitarian and human
rights cost – all at the time of a worsening coronavirus outbreak. Continued
reports of numerous civilian casualties. It is shocking that the World Health
Organisation ranked Libya first in the world, ahead of Afghanistan and Syria,
in numbers of attacks on health facilities and staff from January to May
2020.

The UK is particularly concerned about unacceptable civilian and mine
clearance personnel casualties as a result of mines, booby traps, and
improvised explosive devices left by the withdrawing forces aligned with the
LNA. The UK continues to fund specialist NGOs to map explosive hazards, share
expertise with the mine action community and conduct demining on the ground.

We are shocked by the disturbing reports of the discovery of mass graves in
Tarhouna. The Libyan authorities must secure these sites until a proper
investigations can be conducted. We condemn all human rights violations and
abuses, and violations of international humanitarian law, including
indiscriminate attacks, unlawful killings, sexual and gender-based violence,
and the silencing of journalists, activists and human rights defenders.

The persistent climate of impunity in Libya must be addressed. This is why
the UK co-sponsored the resolution adopted at the Human Rights Council’s 43rd
Session establishing an international, independent Fact Finding Mission to
investigate violations and abuses in Libya. We call on all parties to allow
access to the Mission across the whole country.

In the economic sphere, the independent audit of the two central bank
branches is a vital step towards improved transparency and reunification. We
encourage all parties to cooperate fully with this process. We continue to
condemn unequivocally the blockade of oil facilities and welcome the UN-led
efforts to end the blockade. Libya’s legitimate National Oil Corporation
should be allowed to operate unimpeded for the benefit of all Libyans.

We are particularly concerned at reports of Wagner Group and other foreign
mercenaries entering Libyan oil fields. Wagner Group activities exacerbate
the conflict, as does all external military support – including the provision
of mercenaries and arms and deployments of combat aircraft.



But what have the external backers of the parties gained, Mr President, from
their continued disregard of the commitments they made in Berlin? Despite the
rapid developments on the ground, it is clearer than ever that there can be
no military solution. Only a political process will be able to provide a
sustainable, inclusive settlement for the people of Libya.

Now, despite all this, there is now a window of opportunity to make real
progress and change Libya’s troubled trajectory. We welcome the engagement of
the parties in the UN-led 5+5 military talks, which we are supporting as co-
chairs of the Security Working Group. This is especially important now given
the high risk of further escalation around Sirte. Only by engaging in the 5+5
dialogue in good faith can the parties avoid further bloodshed and put Libya
back on the road to a political agreement. We fully support UNSMIL’s efforts
to de-escalate the situation around Sirte.

Instead of emphasising maximalist goals and red lines, the parties should
engage constructively in the military talks to agree a viable ceasefire. And
instead of further fuelling the conflict, the international backers must
recognise that their interests lie in meeting their Berlin commitments and
supporting the parties to achieve a ceasefire, a return to a UN-led political
process and an inclusive political solution for the people of Libya.

Thank you.


